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Pipeline Splits/Oil Valuation – Allow Waste Oil code “WO” to be 
Used for Custody Transfer Point when Waste Plant is Out-of-

Province 

 
Jurisdiction Release/Revision 

Date 
Location of 

Change in this 
Document 

Comment 

SK December 19, 2019  Initial Release 
 

Audience: All Saskatchewan Users 
 
Purpose: To inform Industry that as of November 2019 production month, waste oil 

functionality, “WO”, will be restored and available to Saskatchewan operators who 
ship oil to waste plants located outside of Saskatchewan. 

 

Background:  The Ministry of Energy and Resources (ER) is reintroducing waste oil functionality that 
will prevent generation of Oil Valuation records for Saskatchewan’s operators 
(Royalty/Tax Payer) and operators of the out-of-province waste plants (Purchaser). 

 
 The functionality is limited to receiving waste plants that are a Custody Transfer Point 

located outside of Saskatchewan. To report waste oil, operators in Saskatchewan will 
enter the “WO” code in the “Owner Contract” number field within the Pipeline Split 
functionality, in addition to submitting the other required fields. After submission, an oil 
valuation record will not be generated for both the Royalty/Tax Payer (SK operator) 
and the Purchaser (operator of out-of-province facility) involved in the transaction.  

 
 This change is on a go-forward basis and will be applied for prior period amendments 

from January 2019 production month.  
  
 For in province transactions, please refer to the Petrinex Tip: PURREC at Waste Plant 

and Custom Treater and Limitation of “WO” 

 

More information: 
 

ER Service Desk 
Phone: 1-855-219-9373 
E-mail: ER.Servicedesk@gov.sk.ca 
 

Or: 

Petrinex Business Desk 
Phone: (403) 297-6111 (Calgary) 
Phone: 1-800-992-1144 (other locations) 
E-mail:  petrinexsupport@petrinex.ca 

https://www.petrinex.ca/Tips/Documents/T285_PURREC_CT_WP_and_Removal_of_WO.pdf
https://www.petrinex.ca/Tips/Documents/T285_PURREC_CT_WP_and_Removal_of_WO.pdf
mailto:ER.Servicedesk@gov.sk.ca

